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CA Technologies (CA) is continually working to improve our software and services to better meet the needs of our customers. In order to provide the best in quality fixes, minimize change in the field and to deliver new enhancements and features to our customers in a timely fashion, the CA Output Management Products maintenance strategy will focus on the development of fixes and new features on the latest generally available release, service pack or incremental release. CA will proactively retrofit fixes that resolve highly pervasive problems to prior releases as applicable in CA's sole discretion. CA will also proactively forward-fit fixes from older releases to the new releases as applicable in CA’s sole discretion.
As a preventive maintenance best practice, it is important to formulate a plan to stay current on maintenance to avoid encountering known problems resolved by available product fixes. We therefore recommend customers apply maintenance regularly and upgrade to current maintenance levels when practical.
For the System z Output Management Products, we recommend applying the PTFs listed in the latest Monthly CA RS level when upgrading the maintenance for System z. 
Please take a moment to confirm the maintenance level of the CA Products currently in use. A table of supported, end of service and end of life releases can be found on CA Support Online at CA Output Management Suite Release and Support Lifecycle Dates. 
If you determine that the maintenance level of the CA Products you currently have in use has reached the end of service date, and you do not have a current support contract extension, please contact CA Sales and Services so our CA teams may assist you in developing a migration plan to a supported maintenance level or release.
If you are unsure about having a valid support contract extension for an end of service release of the CA Products, please contact CA Support for assistance.
If you have any questions regarding the support schedule, please contact CA Support at CA Support Online (https://support.ca.com/), your local CA Account Manager, Customer Success Manager or CA Customer Care online at http://www.ca.com/us/customer-care.aspx where you can submit an online request using the Customer Care web form: https://support.ca.com/irj/portal/anonymous/customercare. You can also call CA Customer Care at +1-800-225-5224 in North America or see http://www.ca.com/phone for the local number in your country. 
Your success is very important to us, and we look forward to continuing our partnership with you.

